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Comments: As a dedicated climber and caver who has enjoyed the National Parks and Forests since I was but a

babe, visiting Yosemite National Park for the first 23 years of life religiously, I oppose the proposal to prohibit

fixed anchors and bolts in our parks and wildernesses. Climbers and cavers are among the most ardent

conservationists in this country, spending disproportionate time in the wonderful United States wilderness and

protecting ever more caves in natural reserves. And the bolts and anchors existing in the parks and forests are

essential for climbers'/cavers' safety. I oppose the proposed guidance and support the retention and upgrade of

existing bolts and anchors in our national parks and forests.


